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Raymond Island Excursion

Last week, Mary’s 1/2/3 Class walked

to Raymond Island, along the Koala

trail and back to school. The students

spotted many animals along the way

such as Koalas, Kangaroos, Swans and

Tawny Frogmouths.

It was a long walk and the students

were very tired by the time they got

back to school, but they had a great

time and learned about our amazing

local environment and animals.
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Principal’s Report

Dear Parents, Carers, Families and Members of our

Community,

Hi everyone,

Well here we are in the last week of term 3. It has been a term full of many

amazing experiences and learning for our students.

I would like to acknowledge the positive and ongoing efforts of our staff and

families in ensuring our students are able to be successful in the things they set

out to achieve. With support, guidance and encouragement our students are

attaining their goals and showing growth in a range of academic, social and

emotional areas of the curriculum.

Next term we start to welcome our Preps of 2025 as they commence their

Transition program on a Friday. We look forward to seeing them join our school

community on their primary school journey. It will also be the last term for our

grade 6 students before they head off to the secondary level of their educational

journey. For many of these students they have spent the last 7 years here as

learners and made friends that will be for life. We look forward to sharing this

last term with them all and supporting the process of them successfully and

confidently transitioning beyond Paynesville Primary School.

The term will once again be filled with many exciting learning opportunities and

experiences for our students, staff and school community. We look forward to

sharing and experiencing this together.!! On the first Saturday after the holidays

we will be looking for as many families and students to help with a MEGA Spring

Working Bee and school clean up. Firstly we will be needing people to support

the garden and school clean up around the school. We would also appreciate

people who have trailers being able to support removal of old furniture and

unwanted items from the sheds to be taken to the tip on tip runs

See you next term.

DebMathers

Principal



School Saving Bonus

In Term 4, 2024, families with a child enrolled in a government school from Prep to

Year 12 in 2025 will receive the one-off $400 School Saving Bonus.

The $400 School Saving Bonus provides families with support for education-related

costs, such as school activities and/or school uniforms and textbooks.

The School Saving Bonus is not available for full-fee international students, home

schooled students, TAFE students and students attending kindergarten in 2025.

Actions for parents and carers

Before 18 October 2024, the Department of Education is asking parents and carers to:

- Complete enrolment: If your child, or children are changing government

school for Term 1 2025, or starting Prep or Year 7 in 2025. For more information,

read about Enrolling in School.

- Check your contact information: Ensure your email address and phone

number is up to date with us. You can check this information by contacting us

directly.

We need to ensure your contact information is up to date as the Department of

Education will email you twice:

- in October, to verify your email address

- in November, with your $400 School Saving Bonus and access to an online

system.

Please check your junk mail regularly to make sure you do not miss an important

email.

To learn more about the School Saving Bonus, download the School Saving Bonus Information sheet for

government school parents and carers or visit Paynesville Primary School - Enrolment

(paynesville-ps.vic.edu.au) or vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus.

https://www.vic.gov.au/how-choose-school-and-enrol
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/SSB_information_government_school_parents_carers.docx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/SSB_information_government_school_parents_carers.docx
https://www.vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus
https://paynesville-ps.vic.edu.au/enrolment/
https://paynesville-ps.vic.edu.au/enrolment/
https://www.vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus


Around the School

Division Athletics

On the 9th of September Ashleigh, Ally, Iley

and Charlotte represented our school at the

Division Athletics in Bairnsdale in a range of

competitions. Well done to Ally, who will go

through to Regional Athletics in October.

Congratulations to all four students for the

resilient, determined and positive way they

performed at the Athletics. We are so proud of you all.

RUOK Day

Last Wednesday students were able to welcome Matt Hockings to Paynesville.

Matt rode from Queensland to Melbourne to raise money for R U OK Day. Matt

came past the school where students cheered him on and stopped at IGA where

our school captains welcomed him.

Working Bee

Please SAVE THE DATE for our Spring Working Bee from 9am on the 12th of

October, the first Saturday of Term 4. We would love for any families, friends or

community members to come along to help clean up the school and gardens. We

would also appreciate anyone who is able to make a tip run with their trailers.



Hats

A reminder coming into Term 4 that students will need to wear the school hats to

protect them from the sun when outside. If your child doesn’t already have a

school hat, they are available to buy from the office for $13.







Grade 3/4 Classroom Report

A busy and wonderful term we have had in Grade 3 / 4! So many new and

exciting opportunities all while expanding our existing knowledge in maths and

literacy. This term we have built on our knowledge of Australia’s states and

territories, what manmade and natural resources we have as well as learnt how

to build circuits in S.T.E.M. Next term will be another busy one with camp, a

play, transition and of course lots of learning before christmas. Our focuses will

be measurement and geometry, procedural texts, as well as reviewing and

extending prior knowledge in all areas.

Well done Grade 3 / 4!



Grade 4/5 Classroom Report

What a wonderful term we

have had in our classroom!

Every single student should

be very very proud of

everything they have

achieved.

We have revised everything

we’ve done over the term,

had our last kinder visits

and a wonderful class party

organised by Kerry!

We can’t wait to see what the

rest of the year brings 4/5 -

but we know it will be

amazing either way.

Thank you to the parents

and care givers who support

our awesome kids every day.

Happy holidays and we’ll see

you for a BUSY term 4,

Jess, Kerry and Jaime.



Grade 6 Classroom Report

I am very proud of the Grade 6’s and the progress they have made in their

learning this term. It has been pleasing to see so many students interested

in how they are going and what their next steps are.

In reading, we have continued to analyse the author and learn about their

purpose for writing. It’s been great to see students think about the message

within different texts and think about how they can apply it to their own

lives.

In writing, students created their own recipes. Some chose to do simple

dishes and some had a go at writing a recipe that they enjoy from home. We

have also looked at narrative writing and it has been great to see so many

students passionate about their writing.

Students have recently completed a unit on measurement and have shown

terrific progress. I encourage students to keep working on learning their

times tables as this is involved in a lot of mathematical concepts.

Students enjoyed having a go at a new coding program that we recently

signed up for.

Next term is obviously a busy term and I look forward to the different events

and activities that are coming up.



Values AwardWinners for Term 3Week 9

Paynesville P.S. Values Awards

Value of theWeek: LEARNING

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School

Values

Eddy Campbell - taking on numeracy challenges and succeeding

Caprice Wyntjes - making so many great words using blends

Ricky Rowed - challenging himself with inferring in reading

Edward Vincent - writing so many awesome rhyming poems in tutoring

Will Fountain - writing incredible reading responses

Indiana Selleck - learning to enjoy Active After School

Hayden Garth - excellent problem solving when working out compound shape’s area

Anthony D’Amore - doing a great job on his big write

Well done to all these students as well as so many others

across the school that have worked to display actions

showing our value of LEARNING this week.



Values AwardWinners for Week 10

Paynesville P.S. Values Awards

Value of theWeek: RESPECT

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School

Values

Eliza Holland - listening respectfully to adults and students

Indi Selleck - sits quietly and faces the speaker

Oliver McLachlan - speaking respectfully to adults and students

Alesia Lakhana - have a positive and respectful start at the school

Rusty Webb - respecting his learning by being engaged and determined

Will Fountain - respectfully following instructions

Angus McCaskill - accepting adult’s decisions

Claudia Holland - always being respectful to others

Matilda Miller - always helping in the veggie garden

Aariz Lakhana - having a polite and respectful start to a new school

Well done to all these students as well as so many others

across the school that have worked to display actions

showing our value of RESPECT this week.












